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Press Release 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

 

Closure of Front Street and Harbour Road 

 

 

Once again Front Street will be closed starting at 4:30 p.m. for all Bayfest shows. 

Front Street will be closed between London Road and Exmouth Street. 

 

“Each year Front Street is closed for a number of reasons, mainly for the safety of 

pedestrians coming and going from the shows,” says Michele Stokley, Executive 

Director of Rogers Bayfest. 

 

For concert goers travelling by taxi, limo, or bus there will a drop off location 

available for use on Front St. (enter from London Rd turn right onto Front St. drop 

off or pick up passengers, exit by turning left onto Nelson St.). 

 

New this year will be the closure of Exmouth Street west off of Front Street for all 

west bound traffic, following the concerts.  

 

All traffic will be directed away from Harbour Road using both lanes of Exmouth 

Street and turning left onto Venetian Boulevard, heading away from Centennial 

Park.  

 

Traffic will not be allowed to head west on Exmouth Street passed Front Street 

following the shows. 
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